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no formalization of the assignment occurred at the time. The purpose of this Petition is to allow
the parties to formalize the assignment originally agreed to in 1967.

8. The VELCO Line and the PSNH Line have been occupying the Claremont ROW
in harmony since 1967. The companies have worked to maintain the right-of-way and their
separate lines so as to support the safe and reliable operation of the lines and the transmission
systems.

0. The companies have agreed to an Assignment arrangement to formalize the 1967
intent.

10.  Through the Assignment agreement, which is attached to this Petition as Exhibit
A, VELCO will transfer half of its rights in the 225’ Claremont ROW to PSNH so that PSNH
can continue to own, maintain and improve the PSNH Line. The details of the Assignment are
contained in the Prefiled Testimony of Alexandra Fogg, attached as Exhibit B. PSNH has agreed
to pay $35,000 for the Assignment, which is the amount it agreed to pay in 1967, inflated to
today’s dollars.

11.  The Assignment will allow the companies to continue to provide safe and reliable
transmission service that results in significant benefits to the citizens and businesses of the State
of New Hampshire and the surrounding region. The companies have provided such service to
the public through the lines in this right-of-way for over fifty years and the Assignment allows
them to perform necessary maintenance and upkeep so the same service can be provided into the
future, memorializing the arrangement which the companies have successfully utilized since

1967.
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12.  No new infrastructure will be built as a result of this Assignment. It is simply
formalizing an arrangement that has been in place for over fifty years.

13.  The Assignment will not harm VELCO's or PSNH’s ability to safely and reliably
serve their customers; in fact, it will enhance PSNH’s ability. Moreover, the transaction will
appropriately compensate VELCO and its customers for the value of the real estate assets.

14.  RSA 374:30 requires that the Commission find that the transfer is “for the public
good.”  For the reasons outlined above and in Ms. Fogg’s testimony, the Assignment of
VELCO’s easement rights to PSNH as described in the testimony will be for the public good.

15.  Accordingly, VELCO requests that the Commission approve the Assignment as

being in the public good pursuant to RSA 374:30.

Respectfully submitted this 25" day of April, 2019.
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